To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern, Tax Collector 
Re: 
Personal Property Taxes 
Date:
September 3, 2010 

Personal property taxes are not subject to tax liens as are real estate taxes. From time to time, we examine our past due personal property tax accounts and determine that some are uncollectable. The list below is recommended for abatement. All of the businesses no longer do business in town. The E. F. Johnson account was not properly assessed as the business had been sold prior to April 1, 2006, the date of the tax commitment. The Fresh Look Cleaners account has ignored a court order to pay the outstanding taxes. 
Advance Acceptance All Lines Leasing


$154.06

FY 2005

Cape Mortgage Co.





$24.69

FY 2008

E.F. Johnson Associates




$121.20

FY 2007

Susan Legge Catering Concepts



$60.60

FY 2007

Nick-L-Sons Inc. DBA Fresh Look



$811.73

FY 2004 and FY 2005

Video Jam c/o Jason Halbeib




$63.68

FY 2006

Total







$1235.96

I appreciate the efforts of Debra Lane and the others who assist with our tax collection process. In the seven years from FY 2004 to FY 2010, we collected approximately $147 million in property taxes. The amount collected in this period is 99.9992% of the total tax commitment. 
